[image: New Village logo]                                                    Beautification Committee
                                                          October 2, 2023
                                                   Council Conference Room
                                                                 3:30 PM

Minutes

Call to Order:  Janet called the meeting to order at 3:30
Attendees:  Mike Apke, Jeff Batton, Kevin Brewer, Sara Copeland, Janet Farrell, Kim Gilley, Cami Gregg, Brenda Harvey, Peggy Johnson, Mary Hall Koontz, Deirdre MacNeil, Amy McKenzie, Tony Persico, Molly Rowell

               Guests:  Tom Hennie, Patrick Pizzella, Lydia Boesch

Approval of Minutes 
Mary Hall moved to accept the minutes and Molly seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved.

Budget 2022-2023 FY- 
Kevin reported that there was no activity since last month.


Calendar –Kevin presented the calendar:


	Date
	Action
	People Involved

	September 15
	Spring plant order
	Garden Club, Matt Whitaker, Kevin Brewer

	October 12
	Plant containers downtown (Pine Branch) and stacked stone planters.
	Garden Club-Pine Branch, Bart Jr., Kevin Brewer, Matt Whitaker-Green Haven

	October 3rd week 
	Plant Gateway signs
	B&G Staff

	October 24

	Planting Day downtown 
	Joanne Valdes, Matt Whitaker-Green Haven, Kevin Brewer, B&G staff to unload plants.
Garden Club Members


	October 23rd -week 
	Plant annuals in Tuft’s Park
	Kevin Brewer, B&G staff

	October 3rd- week 
	Remove hanging baskets downtown for the winter
	Matt Whitaker

	Oct 31
	 Check the wreaths and check the lights
	Janet and Dee

	November 12
	Swag Bow refresh
	Cami and Holly Branch

	November 14th -week
	Put up the large Christmas tree
	B&G staff, Events staff, Kevin Brewer

	November 15-16
	Decorate the large Christmas tree
	B&G staff, Events staff, Kevin Brewer

	November 15-17
	Put out Christmas tree clusters and additional swags on McIntyre, McCaskill, & Magnolia
	B&G staff, Events staff, Kevin Brewer

	November 14

	Hang wreaths downtown and big swags.

	Linden Garden Club, Public Services, Beautification Committee

	November 14
	Fluff the Wreaths
	Janet and BC Committee

	November 13 week
	Hang swags on the signposts
	Pinehurst Garden Club members


	December 1
	Christmas tree lighting

	Events staff, B&G staff

	December 14
	Christmas Decorating Contest judging
	Amy McKenzie, Guest Judges

	January 2-5
	Take down Christmas tree and tree clusters
	B&G staff, Events staff

	January 9
	Take down wreaths
	Linden Garden Club, Public Services, Beautification members


	January 9
	Take down swags.

	Pinehurst Garden Club



Beautification Grant- Batton, Rowell, Johnson, Farrell
              No grants have been submitted.
              There has been no further contact from the Garden Club of Sandhills regarding the Given
              Library.  They could still make an application if still interested.

Old Business - 

· Market Square Enhancements – Kevin noted the enhancements are part of the Downtown Amenity Plans
· Downtown Amenity Plan Improvements; Trash, Planters, Bollards – Jeff and Kevin
Kevin has looked at possible planting opportunities in Market Square.  Jeff is contacting electricians to install the bollards.  Trash cans are on order.  Asphalt resurfacing of roads is being done right now.  Storm water is being addressed.  The 4-way stop is part of the storm water package and that may happen after Christmas.
· Triangle at St. Andrews & Lake Forest – The Holly Branch of the Pinehurst Country Club is looking at this project.  Cami submitted a plan to Jeff which includes removal   of some trees.  Jeff is helping with quotes for tree removal.  Clean up and planting will come.  They are thinking of pollinator plants. Molly noted Azalea branch has a mission of planting trees in Pinehurst which could be helpful.
· Report from Business Guild 
Kim reported that he Business Guild meeting was held last week.  The group is growing.  Oct. 21st is the Holly Arts Fair.  There will be more vendors and food trucks.  
·    Rain Garden Partnership with NCSU’s Mitch Woodward - Kevin
No new report. 
· Invasive Plants at Arboretum, Village
[bookmark: _Hlk140514245]Molly and Kevin rode through the entire village to determine the extent of invasive plants and reported that the Village is in pretty good shape.    They found ivy and wisteria especially and noted very little are on public right of ways.  The Village can control what they can in public areas but cannot care for private property.  There were some spots in Rassie Wicker which is designated a natural area.  There were some problems along the stream, which is a protected wetland, and along trails which will be maintained to be open.  The cleanup will be labor intensive and difficult to maintain.
Cami suggested posting notices on the website about invasive plants in the area.  The committee agreed it would be a good idea to put information out for public information. Cami has a presentation on “don’t plant that – plant this”,  and the Planting Guide will help.
· “A Pinehurst Christmas” Contest 2023; Dates, Judges, Publicity 
Amy reported that judging will take place on December 14th.  There will be publicity blasts
on Nov 11 (6 weeks before the contest).   Business partners will also do an email blast Applications for participation will be on the website Christmasprize@gmail.com or on a paper form in the Village Hall.  Decorations should be up by December 9.   Amy has contacted Matt Massey about possible transportation for the judging.  
· Christmas Wreaths; bow refresh & light testing October 31, 9 a.m.
Janet shared that a small group will test lights and check wreaths  in preparation for decorating in the Village.   There are extra bows for 17 wreaths if needed. Kevin will provide zip ties and the generator for lighting the storage unit.  They will tag the end of the lights to easily find the plugs.
· Other Items:
 Molly asked if the Beautification Committee would consider sponsoring Saturday morning workshops.  That can be discussed in future meetings.  Tony suggested we potentially partner with the Sandhills Horticultural Society as well as consider Cami’s “don’t plant that…plant this” program, and sharing the planting guide with residents.

Kevin noted that the Spring plant order is probably over 300 flats of plants and does not include the traffic circle.


New Business – Parked for upcoming future meetings.
       Update on triangle near the Women’s Exchange 
  Planting Guide
  Warren Manning Award

Comments from attendees.  none

Motion to Adjourn.  Kim moved to adjourn the meeting and Tony seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 4:35.

· Meetings of BC are held the first Monday of the months indicated at 3:30 PM.  
· Meeting Dates 2023 – November 6, December 4.  No meetings in January, June or July


History, Charm, and Southern Hospitality
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